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Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Bonham, and members of the committee, 

 

I am writing to share my experience as a driver and ask you to support Senate Bill 

1166.  

 

I was encouraged by Uber to buy an expensive vehicle. They offered me $1,000 off 

to buy this Tesla. I was making decent money on uber XL, when I have more than 4 

passengers, but they just informed me that the vehicle I bought doesn’t qualify for the 

higher pay anymore. It is really unfair because I feel like I got set up to fail. 

 

I am an essential worker and I drive safely. I’m really proud of what I do, and I have 

been driving a long time, for six years. I used to get paid more and I felt like it was a 

little more fair, but they keep lowering my pay. Now I have to work way more hours to 

make the same money, and my maintenance, my fuel, my insurance, and all my 

expenses keep going up and up. 

 

And that’s why I need better pay, so I can be paid fairly and support my family. Thank 

you for your attention to this issue. Please pass Senate Bill 1166. 

 

Respectfully, 

Mirwais Khani 

Uber driver 


